
 
 

Ȱ4ÈÅ %ÃÈÏȱ 

A Publication of 

Bethany United Methodist Church  

3700 Lee Highway, Weyers Cave, VA 24486 

RETURNED SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

(540) 234-8880 

mybethanyumc.org 

Rev. John Lock, Pastor 

 

 
 

 

Our Mission is to make disciples of Jesus 

Christ for the transformation of the world.  

 Ûɯ!ÌÛÏÈÕàɯÞÌȱɯ

Connect with God in community, 

Grow in our likeness to Jesus Christ, 

And Serve our Neighbors 



 
Jesus is truly 

the Son of God 

and He Is Risen! 

 

 

 

 
 

Grace and Peace to You in the Name of 
Our Lord Jesus Christ! 

Hello, Everyone!  I do hope you are blessed this day. 

It is hard to believe that we will soon be in the midst of April! It 
amazes me how time flies. But know that time marches on and 
waits for no man or woman. 

Very soon we will come to a very Holy time of the year in the life of 
the church. Starting on Sunday, April 9 (Palm Sunday) begins Holy 
Week. It was this week that Jesus Christ freely gave himself up for 
us that we might be freed from the bondage of sin and death. Je- 

sus sacrificed His life on the cruel cross that we might have new life. 
No greater love than this; that a Holy Lamb would die that the lost 

might be saved. I encourage each one to participate as you can 
with services at Bethany.    You will find them 

listed   on   the   calendar   and   also   in   our an- 

But what I truly ask of each one of you is that 
you might invite. Invite someone to attend 
worship with you. Ask if they might need a ride, 
or someone to sit with. Worship is much more 
powerful with others. 

And some might just need that personal invite to attend. We have 
ordered some New Testament booklets and a postcard if this 
might help. We can offer them a mailing or a card from the Pastor 
(me!). 

This request is not to increase attendance, but to share with oth- 
ers the awesome news that Jesus is truly the Son of God and He Is 
Risen! So who might you invite? Who might need a personal in- 
vite? Who might need a ride?  Who might need a friend to sit 
with? 

Easter is an awesome time to begin! 

God Loves You and So Do I!! 

Pastor John 

nouncements. 

Sunday, April 9 at 9:45am 
between services. 

Brunch  

Please bring a dish or two to share; 

sign-up sheet at Welcome Center. 

(Please know that all are welcome to 

stay whether they bring a dish or not) 

 
 
 

 LENTEN SERMON SERIES: 

Hands and Feet of Christ 

Remaining Lenten Sermons: 

April 2τFeeding Hands, Buoyant Feet 

April 9τRoyal Hands, Rested Feet 



 
 

 
 
 

Karen Lowe, Sherry Clark, Francisca Clamp, Russell Ball, 

"ÁÒÂÁÒÁ 3ÏÍÅÒȭÓ ÍÏÔÈÅÒȟ !ÍÂÅÒ #ÁÓÅÙȟ 4ÏÄÄȟ 

Debbie Peebles, Janet Melvin, Deidre Pritt, Jean Radocha, 

Addy, Betty Acker, Larry, Barbara Eye 

Mike and Andrea, Kailyn, Juanita Lam, Toni Sheets, Peggy Lucas, 

Carolyn Ahern, Wymer Phillips, JT Higgs, Doris, 

Beth Raines, Grayson Taylor, Sonny & Mary McDaniel, 

Jane, Helen Wagoner, Kim and Angela, Daniel, 

Alex, George, Charlotte, Sean Strickler, Grandmother with cancer 

Judy Faby, Jenny Glick, Cindy Kite, George and Sonya, 

2ÏÙ ,ÅÅȟ +ÅÖÉÎ ÁÎÄ *ÏÓÈȟ 2ÏÂÅÒÔ 0ÁÙÔÏÎȟ -ÁÅȭÓ ÍÏÍ-Ruby Mason, 

Phil and Ruth Ann Mikesell, Doris Wilfong family, 

Inga Lynch, Mira, Audrey, Kenton Meadows, 

Jan and Baby Hall, Patti's sister, Heather 

Vivian, Audrey, Sanders family, Sandra, Kay, 

Harold Roller, Mike Western, Jerry Williams, Johnnie Barr, 

Those serving our country 

Those facing a difficult time, Bettina Ruleman, Kevin, Sharon 

Dot Roller, Helen Wagoner, Doug Agnes, Ricky, May 

Paul, Devon, Ryan and Marcie, Pam, 

Tom & Jan Gorden, Helen, Joe Higgs, Bennett family 

Cindy and parents, Kim, Bud & Barbara Somers 

WWMS chamber ensemble 

 
 

 PRAYERS FOR OUR WORLD, NATION, AND COMMUNITY: 

for all who serve our country, both military and civilian; our gov- 

ernment and for our enemies and our World 

for our food pantry neighbors, s0 we may feed them physically 

and spiritually 

APRIL 

2nd Joey  Frease 

3rd Helen Wagoner 

5th Trae Elkins 

9th      Susan Thacker 

Phil Mikesell 

10th     Chuck Schwab 

14th Jill Phillips 

16th Tristian Shoemaker 

17th Tiffanie Craig 

18th Susan Meadows 

20th Stella Hughes 

25th Carrie Dunsmore 

Jonathan Campbell 

Nash Colvin 

Candice Gunnell 

28th Peggy Rexrode 

Sarah Cook 

29th Gail Reese 

30th Nadine Moore 

MAY 

1st Faye  Youmans 

3rd Pierce Moyer 

4th Sheryl Northrop  

        5th        Dani Martlock  
                       Jennifer Ott 

  6th      Stanley Houff  

        Camden Huffer 

8th Helen Figgins 

9th Pat Lynn 

Delores Diehl 

Ronkesha Covin 

10th Mark Dunsmore 

Larry Huffer 

11th Dot Roller 

12th     David Hughes 

14th     Brian Shifflett 

16 th    Gary Lucas 

Matthew Sanders 

18th Dottie Lion 

20th Hannah Shoemaker 

21st Kelly Lucas 

23rd Margaret 

Crickenburger 

Brandon Kiser 

25th Hannah Cook 

26th Jay Frizzelle 

27th Tom Thacker 



EASTER MONDAY WILL BE AN EXTRA SPECIAL 

DAY FOR OUR FOOD PANTRY CHILDREN! 

Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Monday, 

April 17th at 4:30pm and we need your help! 

Please consider donating individually wrapped candy 

that will fit in plastic eggs. We would also like to give each child a 

homemade Easter cookie for those of you that love to bake! There is a 

sign-up sheet for cookies and a labeled drop off box for candy in the 

narthex    area.        Please    contact    Kim    Cash,    607-7380,  kimber- 

 lyhcash@aol.com, with questions or ideas! Thank you! This day (4- 

5:30pm) is also a big Easter Meal for the Food Pantry and every- 

oneɂall are invited!! (a sign-up sheet for meal donations will be at 

the Welcome Center ). 

 

 

The Young at Hearts will meet on Tues., April 4 for 
lunch at 12:00 noon at Country Cooking in Staun-  
ton. If you are planning to attend please contact Car- 
olyn Swartz at 540-434-1470 or text message to 540- 
820-9798. 

 
We are in the process of applying for grants for 
the Bethany UMC Food Pantry. We are also 
looking for volunteers who are able to contact 
different civic organizations and/or businesses 
that might be willing to make a donation to    our 

food pantry. If you are willing to contact a group, please contact  
Pat Lynn (540.810.3482) or Kathy Frizzelle (540.421.0941) 

WOULD  YOUR  CHILD ENJOY  A  WEEK AT 
CAMP OVERLOOK? There are a variety of 
camps available, from day camp for Kinder- 
gartners-2nd grade, 2 night overnight camp 
for 2nd and 3rd graders and a multitude of 
weeklong overnight camps for all students 

above 3rd  grade.  We plan to mail the registra- 
tion forms before May 1st so we can get the early sign up discount 
and the group discount. If you fill out the registration form, please 
give it to Caroline Sanders so they can be turned in together. If you 
register online (www.campoverlook.org), use the code BUMC17 so 
they can put you with our group and let Caroline know you've 
signed up. Camp brochures and registration forms are on the wel- 
come center. There are scholarships available if needed. See Caro- 
line Sanders (carolinebsanders@gmail.com) for more information. 

 

WE ARE THANKFUL that Jan Gorden is willing to coordinate our 
Mission Meals for Bethany! If you know of someone who 
might need a meal, please contact Pastor John with this 
need. Pastor John will then let Jan Gorden know of the 
need. Also, if you would like to help with making or deliv- 
ering meals, and have not already done so, please write 
this down and place in Pastor John's mailbox.  Your help is 

always appreciated! 

THANK YOU! Kingsway and Kairos would like to 
thank the youth for coordinating the cards for us. The 
program inside prison went very well. Please continue 
to keep both ministries in prayer. 
 

WELCOME! We need volunteers for greeters at both 
Sunday morning services. If people are interested in 
welcoming our members and visitors, handing out bul- 
letins, opening the door, etc. before and after the ser- 
vices please  contact  Joe  Howard  at 804-387-8264  or 
 Joe.Howard2010@gmail.com to get signed up! 

 
PARENTSȭ NIGHT OUT Friday, April 7 5:30-8:30pm. Plan a 
Date Night and the Children will have fun in a safe and struc- 
tured environment. Free to all! Dinner will be provided. You 
must reserve a spot for your child(ren) by April 2! See di- 
rections on website : mybethanyumc.org. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR April 30th for the Hearts 
Game and a Baked Potato Bar sponsored by the Mission 
Team - taking place at Bethany in the early evening. More 
details to come soon! 

EASTER MONDAY WILL BE AN EXTRA SPECIAL DAY FOR OUR 
FOOD PANTRY CHILDREN!  
Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Monday, April 17th at 
4:30pm and we need your help! Please consider donating individually 
wrapped candy that will fit in plastic eggs. We would also like to give 
each child a homemade Easter cookie for those of you that love to 
bake! There is a sign-up sheet for cookies and a labeled drop off box 
for candy in the narthex area.  Please contact Kim Cash, 607-7380, 
kimberlyhcash@aol.com, with questions or ideas!  Thank you!  This 
day (4-5:30pm) is also a big Easter Meal for the Food Pantry  and 
everyoneɂall are invited!! (a sign-up sheet  for meal donations will 
be at the Welcome Center ).   

EASTER MONDAY WILL BE AN EXTRA SPECIAL DAY FOR OUR 
FOOD PANTRY CHILDREN!  
Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Monday, April 17th at 
4:30pm and we need your help! Please consider donating individually 
wrapped candy that will fit in plastic eggs. We would also like to give 
each child a homemade Easter cookie for those of you that love to 
bake! There is a sign-up sheet for cookies and a labeled drop off box 
for candy in the narthex area.  Please contact Kim Cash, 607-7380, 
kimberlyhcash@aol.com, with questions or ideas!  Thank you!  This 
day (4-5:30pm) is also a big Easter Meal for the Food Pantry  and 
everyoneɂall are invited!! (a sign-up sheet  for meal donations will 
be at the Welcome Center ).   
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Happy Easter to everyone this month!!! The 
Lord has risen and he is good. 

 

The Adult Missions Team would like to say 
THANKS to all of those who put in ideas for 
our new T-shirts at Bethany. We are going  
to have a hard time coming up with the    top 

3 choices. Glad we had so many participants. Keep a look out for 
the top 3 and be sure to vote for the one that you love. Then plan 
on buying a t-shirt or sweatshirt and showing your love for our 
church. 

THANK YOU to all of you who helped bag cards during the two 
worship services on March 12th. They bagged over 9,000 cards in 
less than an hour. These are cards for Kingsway Ministries that  
they give out to prisoners to be able to mail home to loved ones 
while they are incarcerated.  Good job to all those helpers. 

A huge THANK YOU goes out to all the contributions of soup, 
sandwiches, desserts, and time given to feed our neighbors at the 
March Food Pantry meal. Give yourselves a huge pat on the back! 
We greatly appreciate all the help to be able to provide this meal to 
those in need.  We were able to warm a belly and their hearts. 

 

Please mark your calendars for the  Chicken  BBQ  dates this  year. 
We are hosting our delicious chicken 
BBQs on May 20th and September 30th 
this year. Please plan on helping with this 
event. We need cookers, wrappers, 
sellers, buyers, and clean uppers. We 
need your help from 5am until chicken is 
sold out by 1pm.  (Hopefully, sooner  than 

ÔÈÁÔȢɊ 9ÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÈÏÌÅ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÐÉÃË ÁÎÄ ÃÈÏÏÓÅ 
and let us know where you can help out. 

$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÇÏ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ Youth/Adult Mission Trip on 
July 16th-22nd to Plymouth, NC. No experience necessary. On the 
job training will be provided. We would love for lots of people to go 
ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȢ "ÕÔ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÍÁËÅ ÉÔȟ ÔÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÈÅÌÐ ÏÕÔ ×ÉÔÈ 
prayers, food, or cash donations to help with supplies for our 
projects. Please       see       or       talk       to      Maggie      Rhodes, 
r.maggieanne@gmail.com about this. 

W2W Sew-a-Thon will be held Saturday, April 29th from 10am ς 2pm 
at Asbury UMC in Harrisonburg, VA. Please plan on attending and 
helping at this wonderful ministry. If you plan on attending, try to let 
Dani Martlock, 540-383-3357, danimartlock@gmail.com, know that 
you will be coming. 

Also, mark your calendar for April 30th for the Hearts Game and a 
Baked Potato Bar.  More details to follow. 

 

Ȱ/ÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÄÏ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÅÁÒÔÈ ÉÓ ÔÏ let 
people know they are not ÁÌÏÎÅȢȱ Ʉ Shannon L. Alder 

 

MISSIONS CO-CHAIR: 

Lori Mooney, Brownsugarcookie@yahoo.com, 820-7394 

Maggie Rhodes, r.maggieanne@gmail.com, 383-4752 
 

 

The nursery is really in need of volunteers!!! 
Contact Michelle Shoemaker, 540-560-4959 or 

michelle.shoemaker1@gmail.com 
- if you are willing to help, PLEASE!! 

mailto:r.maggieanne@gmail.com
mailto:danimartlock@gmail.com
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1391130.Shannon_L_Alder
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The History of Easter Eggs Lenten tradition  

The Easter egg tradition may also have merged into the celebration 
of the end of the privations of Lent in the West. Historically, it was 
traditional to use up all of the household's eggs before Lent began. 
Eggs were originally forbidden during Lent as well as on other tradi- 
tional fast days in    Western Christianity (this tradition still continues 

The Christian custom of Easter eggs started   among 
the early Christians of Mesopotamia, who stained 
eggs with red coloring "in memory of the blood of 
Christ, shed at  His  crucifixion".  The  Christian  
Church officially adopted the custom, regarding the 
eggs  as  a  symbol  of  the  resurrection  of  Jesus, with 

the Roman Ritual, the first edition of which was published in 
1610 but which has texts of much older date, containing among 
the Easter Blessings of Food, one for eggs, along with those for 
lamb, bread, and new produce. The blessing is for consumption 
as a food, rather than decorated. 

 
Lord, let the grace of your blessing + come upon these 
eggs, that they be healthful food for your faithful who 
eat them in thanksgiving for the resurrection of our Lord 
Jesus Christ, who lives and reigns with you forever and 
ever. 

 
Sociology professor Kenneth Thompson discusses the spread of 
the Easter egg throughout Christendom, writing that "use of 
eggs at Easter seems to have come from Persia into the Greek 
Christian Churches of Mesopotamia, thence to Russia and Sibe- 
ria through the medium of Orthodox Christianity. From the 
Greek Church the custom was adopted by either the Roman 
Catholics or the Protestants and then spread through Europe." 
Both Thompson, as well as British orientalist Thomas Hyde state 
that in addition to dying the eggs red, the early Christians of 
Mesopotamia also stained Easter eggs green and yellow. 

among the Eastern Christian Churches). Likewise, in Eastern Christi- 
anity, meat, eggs, and dairy are all prohibited during the Lenten fast. 

 
Symbolism and related customs 

Some Christians symbolically link the cracking open of Easter eggs 
with the empty tomb of Jesus. 

In the Orthodox churches, Easter eggs are blessed by the priest at 
the end of the Paschal Vigil (which is equivalent to Holy Saturday), 
and distributed to the   faithful.   The   egg   is   seen   by   followers of 
Christianity as a symbol of resurrection: while being dormant it 
contains a new life sealed within it. 

Similarly,  in  the  Roman  Catholic  Church  in  Poland,  the   so-   
called Ģ×ÉöÃÏÎËÁ, i.e. blessing of decorative baskets with a sampling 
of Easter eggs and other symbolic foods, is one of the most enduring 
and beloved Polish traditions on Holy Saturday. 

During Paschaltide, in some traditions the Pascal greeting with the 
Easter egg is even extended to the deceased. On either the second 
Monday or Tuesday of Pascha, after a memorial service people bring 
blessed eggs to the cemetery and bring the joyous paschal greeting, 
"Christ has risen", to their beloved departed. 

In Greece, women traditionally dye the eggs with onion skins and 
vinegar on Thursday (also the day of Communion). These ceremonial 
eggs are known as kokkina avga. They also bake tsoureki for the 
Easter Sunday feast. Red Easter eggs are sometimes served along 
the centerline of tsoureki (braided loaf of bread). 

Attribution: Wikipedia (https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/ 
Easter_egg)  Content  under  Creative  Commons  Attribution- 
 ShareAlike 3.0 Unported License 



Holy Week & Easter, 2017  

 
 

Holy Week Worship 
Palm Sunday. Apr. 9, two services, !ÄÕÌÔ Ǫ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 
Choir to sing at both services - also drama and puppet skit 
for the children, Brunch between services@ 9:45am 

 

Monday, Apr. 10, 30 minute prayer service at noon  

Tuesday, Apr. 11, 30 minute prayer service at noon  

Wednesday, Apr. 12, 30 minute prayer service at noon  

Holy Thursday, Apr. 13, 30 minute prayer service at noon 

Good Friday, Apr. 14, Communion Service & 
Passion Readings at 7pm 

A moving worship service filled with special music, 
drama, communion and and an interactive reading of the 
passion. (nursery available) 
 

Holy Saturday, Apr. 15, you are encouraged to make this a  
day of prayer and reflection on the crucifixion of Jesus 
                                   

                                       Easter Sunday, Apr. 16 
Sunrise 7am, Shreckhise Shrubbery,WC  

Worship at 8:30am and 11:00am 
Between services there will be a time of 
fellowship with refreshments for all! 

Also, Easter Egg Hunt #1 happens! 

Easter Egg Hunt #2, Apr. 17 @ 4:30pm on the Bethany lawn for 
our church and food pantry community 

Also, an Easter meal will be offered during the Food Pantry hours 

(4-5:30pm) and ALL are invited! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
EVERYONE IS INVITED TO OUR PALM SUNDAY BRUNCH at 

9:45 am on April 9 between services. Please bring a 
dish or two to share; sign-up sheet at the Welcome Cen- 
ter. Please know that you are welcome to stay 
whether you bring a dish or not.   Beverages  provided. 
Invite a friend or neighbor! After Grace our Seniors will 

go through the serving line first followed by others. 
 
FROM CAROLYN SWARTZ: I am in the process of planning a bus 
trip to Sight & Sound to see Jonah on Friday, Sept. 29. At the pre- 
sent time the cost of the trip is $129.00, but that price will go down 
depending on the number of people who go. If you have interest in 
going please contact Carolyn Swartz at 540-820-9798. If you have 
never been to Sight & Sound, now is a great time to go! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Sr. and Jr. Youth will meet at Grand Caverns on the 
9th of April for a youth event. This is also a great chance 
for any families to come picnicking. 

The Youth will be helping at the sunrise service on the 
16th of April. 

Bum Youth Mission Trip 
SAVE THE DATE�² July 16-22 

Questions? Contact Maggie Rhodes, 

r.maggieanne@gmail.com, 540-383-4752 

 

 
                                PLEASE NOTE:      
3!4Ȣȟ !02), ΨΨȟ ή!-ȟ -%.ȭ3 02!9%2 "2%!+&!34 


